

TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

RUSSELL R. HODGKINS, TOWN MANAGER WESTMINSTER, VT 05158 P.O. BOX 147 Tel. 802-722-4255 Fax 802-722-9816

Manager@westminstervt.org

Replacing Mailboxes – 2016

The Town of Westminster, Vermont shall replace all mailboxes that have been determined by the Road Foreman or Road Commissioner as having been directly hit by a Town snow plow. The Road Foreman or Commissioner shall make this determination immediately upon being notified by a resident that a mailbox may have been hit by a Town snow plow.

If, after examining the mailbox, the Road Foreman or Commissioner determines or can't determine that the mailbox was not hit by the Town snow plow, then the Town shall not replace the mailbox. Also, if the mailbox post or stanchion was deemed rotted where the snow force when plowed knocked over the mailbox, this replacement will not be paid for by the Town.

Adopted at the March 23, 2016 Selectboard meeting

Craig Allen – Vice Chair

Susan Harlow